
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL 

Monday  16th  RETURN TO SCHOOL TODAY 

   Swimming – Year 5, Week 1 

Thursday  19th  Classes 9 & 10 rescheduled visit to the Maritime Museum 

   Touch Rugby Festival at Mounts Bay 

   SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR ARRIVES TODAY – Open from 3.15 – 3.45pm 

Friday  20th  BOOK FAIR OPEN TODAY AFTER SCHOOL 

Saturday  21st  South West Regional Football Finals at Bristol 

Monday  23rd  Swimming – Year 5, Week 2 

   BOOK FAIR 3.15 – 3.45pm 

Tuesday  24th  RNLI Beach Safety Talk for Junior children 

   BOOK FAIR 3.15 – 3.45pm 

Wednesday  25th  Year 5 & Year 6 Touch Rugby Festival at Hayle RFC 

   BOOK FAIR (Last night) 3.15 – 3.45pm 

Thursday  26th  Year 5 transition event at Hayle School 

Monday  30th  Swimming – Year 5, Week 3 

MAY 

Tuesday  1st  Bags 2 Schools Collection – Non School Uniform Day 

Thursday  3rd  Penpol Friends Meeting at 3.15pm 

Monday  7th  NO SCHOOL TODAY – MAY BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday  14th  Swimming – Year 5, Week 4 

   KEY STAGE 2 ASSESSMENT WEEK 

Wednesday  16th  - Friday 18th May – Year 5 Camp to Porthpean Outdoor Centre 

Monday  21st  Swimming – Year 5, Week 5 

Tuesday  22nd  Year 6 Camp – Skiing & Snowboarding 

Wednesday  23rd  Year 6 Camp – Camel Trail 

Thursday  24th  Year 6 Camp – Tintagel Castle 

Friday  25th  Year 6 Camp – Surfing with Shore Surf School 

Monday  28th  - Friday 1st June – SCHOOL CLOSED – MAY HALF TERM WEEK 

JUNE 

Monday 4th  Penpol Inter-House Swimming Gala 

Friday  8th  Year 6 transition event at Hayle School 

Monday  11th  Swimming – Year 3, Week 1 

Wednesday  13th  Penpol Friends Sponsored marathon 

Thursday  14th  Year 3 & Year 5 visit to the Minack Theatre 

Monday  18th  Swimming – Year 3, Week 2 

   Class 5 visit to St Ives by train 

Tuesday  19th  Class 11 – Hit The Surf day 

Wednesday  20th  Governors Finance Meeting at 7pm 

Friday  22nd  Class 12 – Hit The Surf day 

Monday  25th  Swimming – Year 3, Week 3 

Tuesday  26th  Year 5 transition event at Hayle School 



 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for welcoming me so warmly to the Penpol 

community. I have had a wonderful week so far and it has been lovely to meet many of you already. 

Many thanks to those of you who were able to join us at Tuesday’s meeting. If you were unable to 

attend and would like to arrange a meeting, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

The children have been busy this week, eagerly beginning the term’s learning. Spending time with 

them, it is inspiring to hear how committed they are to their own progress and how happy they 

are here at Penpol. 

 

Esafety 

 

This term, children in Key Stage 2 will be exploring how to be Internet Smart. This important focus 

will allow them to consider how to make most discerning use of the internet whilst keeping 

themselves safe. They will be investigating the importance of kindness in online communication 

and the difference a positive message can make. Please do ask them about this at home as it is 

such conversations that make all the difference. 

 

Footballing Heroes 

 

We are very proud of our football team who, along with Mr Stanlake, will be travelling to Bristol 

this Saturday for the South West Finals! Best of luck to all and many thanks to our PFA for 

funding our fabulous kit. 

 

These are exciting times for Penpol as we work together to shape the brightest possible future for 

our children. We could not do this without your continued support and I look forward to working 

very closely with you in the coming weeks, terms and years.  

 

With very best wishes, 

 

Chris Chislett 

Headteacher 

 

 



 

PLAY & LEARN 

Play & Learn continues every Thursday, between 1.30pm – 3pm.  These sessions are 

suitable for all pre-school children and their parents/carers and are full of exciting 

activities for you and your child to enjoy together - COMPLETELY FREE OF 

CHARGE!  Please come to the main school reception. Everyone welcome. 

 

TEMPEST CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 

Your child will be bringing home a proof copy of their latest class photograph.  

If you wish to place an order, please return the form and the correct money, to 

the school office by THURSDAY 3RD MAY. 

 

EASTER FAIR 

A huge thank you to everyone who attended our Easter Fair and entered the bake off and Easter 

bonnet competitions.  It was a very busy hour or so and we really appreciate your support.  We 

raised over £700, which was a fantastic effort.  Many thanks. 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

Sadly last month, we had to postpone the Book Fair visit due to the snow.  

We are pleased to let you know that the Book Fair visit has now been 

rescheduled and will be at school from THURSDAY 19TH APRIL UNTIL 

WEDNESDAY 25TH APRIL.  The fair will be open every day after school from 

3.15pm until 3.45pm and as usual, there will be beautiful books for you to 

look at with your children, as well as stationery items and posters.  The 

school earns commission on all items that are purchased, which enables us 

to choose some extra items for our school library. 

 

BAGS 2 SCHOOLS NON UNIFORM DAY – TUESDAY 1ST MAY 

Before the Easter holidays, your child will have brought home a Bags 2 Schools collection bag.  

This is an excellent way to raise funds for our school, so if you have any items to donate, that 

would be brilliant.  Details of what is acceptable is detailed on the outside of 

the bag - sadly NO uniforms, duvets, pillows, cushions, curtains, towels or 

linen are allowed.  

We shall also be having a non-school uniform day, to coincide with our Bags 2 

Schools day on Tuesday 1st   May.  No money needed, please just bring a bag 

for the collection.  We are NOT able to store any bags at school, so please 

bring them in first thing on Tuesday 1st May and leave them at the front of school - the collection 

van usually arrives by around 9.30am. (Black bin bags are also acceptable if you have a lot of 

items to donate).   

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO CLASS 7 

Huge congratulations to Mrs Jane and the children in Class 7, who recently came first in the 

Choral Speaking category at the Cornwall Music Festival in Truro.  Very well done. 

 

IS THE SUN COMING?!!! 

Apparently, the sun will be putting in an appearance this week!!!!  As the Summer 

term progresses, please may we remind you to send your child in with a named sun 

hat and some sun cream that they can apply for break times.  Many thanks.  

 

 



 

CLUBS 

MON  

 

Roller Skating Club (All Year Groups) – until 4.15pm 

 

Band/Orchestra (All Juniors) until 4.15pm 

 

Lego Club by invitation (Years 1 & 2) – until 3.45pm  

 

Sats Revision (Year 6) – until 4pm 

 

Rounders – Years 5 & 6 – 3.15 – 4.15pm 

 

Mrs Jane 

 

Mr Jones 

 

Mrs Ruffell 

 

Mr Wise 

 

Mrs Turner 

TUES  

 

Touch Rugby – Years 5 & 6– until 4.15pm 

(Last session on 24th April) 

 

Tennis Club – Years 4, 5 & 6- 3.15 – 4.30pm 

 

Sats Revision (Year 6) – until 4pm 

 

Cookery Club – Year 3 (by invitation) – until 5pm 

 

Cricket Club – Yrs 5 & 6 – 3.15 – 4pm  

 

Savvy Dance 

Year 2 - 3.15pm to 4pm (Classes 5 & 6) 

Years 3 & 4 – 4pm to 5pm (Classes 7, 8 & 9 & 10) 

Years 5 & 6 – 5pm to 6pm (Classes 11, 12, 13 & 14) 

 

Mr Peck 

 

 

Mr Stanlake & Tennis coaches 

 

Mr Wise 

 

Mrs Peck 

 

Mr Pollard 

 

 

Clare Meardon 

(07703 845274) 

 

 

WED  

Shilton Soccer for Years 3 & 4  

3.15pm - 4.15pm  

 

Savvy Ballet 

Reception – 3.15pm until 4pm 

Year 1 – 4pm until 4.45pm 

Year 2 – 4.45pm until 5.30pm 

Years 3 & 4 – 5.30pm until 6.15pm 

Years 5 & 6 – 6.15pm until 7pm 

Mr Shilton & Mr James 

 

 

Clare Meardon 

(07703 845274) 

THUR 

12.30 – 1pm 

Computer Club for 

Years 3 & 4 with 

Mr Woolcock 

Language Club – all Juniors – until 4pm 

 

Surfing Club – Yrs 5 & 6 selected dates in 

May/June 

 

Sats Revision (Year 6) – until 4pm 

 

Savvy Street Dance (Year 1) – 3.15pm – 4pm 

 

Running Club – All Juniors – 3.15pm – 4pm 

Mr Emery 

 

Mr Peck & Shore Surf School 

 

 

Mr Wise 

 

Clare Meardon 

 

Miss Aspden 

FRI 

12.30 – 1pm 

Computer Club for 

Years 5 & 6 with 

Mr Woolcock 

 

Guitar Club – by invitation – Years 4, 5 & 6 –  

until 4.15pm 

 

Mr Jones 

 

 

Breakfast Club is open from 7.45 until the start of school, every day and the Penpol Pirates After 

School Club runs from 3.15 up until 6pm daily. 


